
 
 
 
 
 
 

Announcement of Thakhamwittayakarn School   
Subject: Policy on not accepting all kinds of gifts and tokens while performing duties 

   (No Gift Policy) fiscal year 2023 

……………………………………………………………………….…… 

Thakhamwittayakarn School realized the importance of enhancing corporate culture 
Values, Appropriate Approaches, and appropriate guidelines for personnel to practice in relation to 
giving and receiving gifts, tokens, or any other benefits from performing duties, to prevent actions 
that will affect the use of power to benefit oneself or others, in accordance with government policy.  

According to the national reform plan on the prevention and suppression of corruption.  
which is being pertained to offenders, is a manifestation of the intention to oppose all forms of 
corruption, likewise, it promotes morality, ethics, and honesty in operations, resulting in  
transparency in operations according to good governance principles. I would like that 
Thakhamwittayakarn School is an agency where all personnel/s do not accept gifts and tokens of 
any kind while performing their duties before, during, or after their work, to avoid actions that may 
affect discretion or decisions while performing their duties. Accepting gifts of any kind in exchange 
for a favor will lead to discrimination or creates a conflict of interest, for which the basis for good 
governance and work will be compromised.  

For this reason, the executives and supervisors at all levels will behave as good role  
models, along with designated officers, supervising their personnel under the same affiliation to 
ensure that they conduct themselves properly, and strictly. They must follow measures to prevent 
fraud and misconduct.  

It is hereby announced for general information. and should be applied and practiced  
strictly.   

         Announced on August 28th, 2023   

 

 
 (Mr.Tanagrit  Nilrach) 

Director of Thakhamwittayakarn School 


